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James Marshall Elementary School is located in the unincorporated portion of the County of 

Sacramento.   James Marshall School is located in the “urban policy boundary” not the urban 

services boundary of the County.   Therefore, LOS D is applicable. 

 

The common standard of significance for bicycle and pedestrian facilities in the City of Rancho 

Cordova General Plan EIR states that “the project is considered to have a significant effect on 

bike and pedestrian facilities if it would result in adverse effects to existing bikeways or 

pedestrian facilities that would discourage their use and result in safety issues” or if a project 

“would conflict with policies, plans, or programs supporting alternative transportation or 

increase demands for transit facilities greater than planned capacity (e.g., transit service, 

carpooling, bicycling, walking). 

 

Traffic Volumes, Level of Service and Operation  

 

It is expected that the schools to receive transfers will have an increase in the number of vehicles 

picking up or dropping off students resulting in some congestion and queuing of vehicles will 

occur which is an existing condition at most if not all school sites regardless of enrollment levels.    

However, because students to be re-assigned in many cases live more than 1 mile away from the 

new school site, and would need to cross either Bradshaw Road or Routier, and further because 

school busing will no longer be an option, it is reasonable to assume more parents may choose to 




